
TOWN OF TROY

BOARD OF SELECTPERSONS MINUTES

The Board of Selectpersons held their monthly meeting on Tuesday, May 16, 2023, at 

6:30 p.m. at the Troy Municipal Office.

Selectpersons Present: Robert Langlands, Gaston Bathalon & Anne Quirion

Others Present:  Terri Medley, Steve Button, Mike Santaw, & Jen Harlow 

THESE MINUTES ARE UNOFFICIAL UNTIL APPROVED.

1. The meeting opened at 6:30 pm.
2. (a) Steve reported the interrogator is now working. 

(b) The engineer from Aldrich and Elliott did a site visit to the pump station 
and also the South Pleasant Street water line.  He indicated the environmental 
impact study should be done in the next few months and after we would be 
looking into the available funding from USDA and the SRF Fund.  Steve asked 
that they break down the project in two phases.  One being just So. Pleasant 
Street and the other Kennison Road.

3. Jenn Harlow came to the meeting to discuss any needs the town had as far as 
patrolling. 

4. (a) Mike reported that all the roads are in good condition. 
(b) All bridges have been cleaned. 
(c.) The planks on our temporary bridge on Veilleux road have been removed by 
the snow mobile club. 
(d) They will start hauling winter sand from Starr’s Pit on the 22nd or 23rd.
(e) Terri and Mike discussed with the board that the Village’s backhoe needs 
repairs.  Mike explained that the town uses the backhoe throughout the year for 
various things and asked about the town paying for part of the cost of repairs.  
Terri will get an estimated cost for repairs and let the board know at the next 
meeting.

5. Gaston discussed the email we received regarding a charging infrastructure 
grant.  Terri is going to email Craig Oshkello, who sent the email, and request a 
virtual meeting to discuss the program.

6. Terri reported Robert Judd, from Troy school, has been working on the village 
land behind the ball diamond so the students can ride bikes there.  They need a 
culvert in an area and asked if the $750.00 youth recreation appropriation 



monies could be used to purchase a culvert.  A motion was made by Anne to pay 
up to $750 for the culvert. 

7. Minutes from the April 18, 2023, meeting was approved by a motion made by 
Gaston.

8. All Orders were approved.
9. One liquor license for outdoor consumption for the American Legion was 

approved by a motion made by Gaston.
10. Meeting adjourned at 8:40 PM


